Budget Work Session                      January 18, 2010                                        Page 1

The Hiawatha City Council met in Budget Work Session on January 18, 2010. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa and Marty Bruns. Staff present: Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; City Administrator, Gary Rogers. 
Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna reviewed project FY 10-11 revenues. Kudrna expressed a positive outlook for FY10-11 revenues. Revenue budgeted for FY 09-10 $11,869,308 with taxable values of $257,176,256.00. Estimated revenue budget for FY 10-11 $13,988,124 with taxable values of $288,505,257.00. Projected levy rate for FY 10-11 is 15.31062, slightly less than FY09-10 at 15.31410.
Kudrna added the following information:

· The newly annexed area was included in our FY10-11 valuations

· Commercial valuations increased by 12%

· The estimated budget has a $27,609.00 increase

· Employee benefits will be levied at a 100%

· Wages were projected at a 2.5% increase, one step without COLA

· LOST funds improved the city’s ability to increase the general fund balance

· Projected expenses $3,719,111.00

· Project ending fund balance of $4,801,224.00

 Council agreed to allow the Finance Director to move forward with the proposed budget as presented. 
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk

